
Entomological Society of America Executive Committee Meeting Minutes 
April 28, 2022, 1:00 p.m. ET 

 

Members present: Jessica Ware, Michelle Smith, Marianne Alleyne, Jennifer Henke, 
Faith Oi, Melissa Willrich Siebert, Andrew Short, Chris Stelzig  

 
Welcome – President Ware convened the meeting at 1:01 p.m., welcomed the 
attendees, and immediately called the first item of business. 

President’s Report – Ware provided highlights of the 2022 ESA branch meetings. 
Membership at the meetings were engaged and eager to discuss societal initiatives and 
their research. Ware introduced an idea to consider a society-wide approach to 
addressing insect biomass loss and biodiversity. This topic, among others, will be 
discussed at the upcoming presidential retreat. 

Branch Evolution Project – A town hall was held at each branch meeting to discuss the 
Branch Evolution Project - an initiative to consider ways that ESA may better address 
member needs on a regional basis. Notes from each of the sessions have been 
compiled and will be presented to the board and will ultimately help influence what, if 
any, changes to the current structure of ESA are to be recommended by the board.  

Strategic Planning – Stelzig provided an introductory overview of work completed to-
date on the strategic planning process, noting that a report from the consultant is due 
by week’s end. The initial focus is on the perceived strengths, weaknesses, 
opportunities, and threats of the society. Discussion ensued. 

Fellows Process – The committee briefly discussed the upcoming Fellows review 
process considering the changes that were approved in recent years. No problems 
were identified. The committee entered executive session at 1:50 p.m. to address 
specific questions about one or more of the 2022 nominees. The executive session 
concluded after approximately 15 minutes. No motions were passed during the session. 

Headquarters Updates – Stelzig discussed a number of topics of concern to the 
committee, including the status of lease negotiations, an upcoming staff retreat, the 
recent and ongoing stock market fluctuations which are affecting the society’s 
investment portfolio, and updates on staffing.  

Adjourn – Having no other business, the meeting adjourned at 2:40 p.m. 


